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disturbance to the WQR and HCA. 

 

The Applicant considered building a new library on a different site that is not constrained by WQR and 

HCA; however, that alternative was determined to be infeasible. The property associated with the existing 

library was donated to the City by the Ledding family. Mrs. Ledding stated in her will that the property of 

the existing (and proposed) library was donated by the Ledding family with the condition that the land must 

be utilized as a public library use and if not, the land would return to the ownership of the Ledding family 

heirs. Forfeiting the land value and the existing library infrastructure to transfer the library to an alternate 

site are not financially viable options for the City. 

 

As part of the design process, a two-story design alternative was considered in order to reduce the overall 

footprint of the new building and minimize disturbance to the WQR and HCA. However, a two-story 

building was determined to be not practicable for the following reasons: 

• The addition of a second floor to a library building would increase the distance that materials must 

be moved through the building to provide the expected service. The use of elevators and 

dumbwaiters to transport materials between floors would increase the time needed to move 

materials and result in a loss of efficiency. 

• The addition of a second floor to the library would require increased staff to provide direct 

supervision in all public areas. This additional staffing would result in increased costs to operate the 

library. 

• The addition of a second floor would result in an increase in ongoing expenses associated with 

maintenance of an elevator and additional restrooms and work spaces. 

 

 

For these reasons, a one-story building with 28 parking spaces on the existing Ledding Library site was 

selected as the preferred alternative for the library improvement and expansion. The existing library is 

approximately 12,000 sq.ft.; the City proposes a new building of approximately 20,000 sq.ft. to meet 

community needs. 

 

Figures and Tree Protection: 

 

Additional revisions to the figures have also been provided (attached). Figure 3 has been updated to show 

the three vegetation sample point locations. The sample point locations correspond to the vegetation 

inventory documented in the Natural Resource Review. 

 

Figure 5 has been updated to include an additional note that all invasive species, including English ivy, are 

proposed to be removed from the Native and Restoration Planting Areas.  

 

From the proposed construction notes provided in the design specifications, the contractor will protect all 

trees that are proposed to not be removed. This includes the heritage oak tree on the southeast corner of the 

site by the road. The contractor will also provide a temporary 6-foot-high chain link fence that encompasses 

the rootzone at 1 foot per 1 inch of tree diameter. This will insure that there is limited pedestrian and 

vehicular access in the protected rootzone. 
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We look forward to the further review and acceptance of this project into the land use application process. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 

 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Amber Clark 

Biologist 

 

 








